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The Kordeczka Family Memorial Endowment was 

established in 2005 by Peter and Mary Kordeczka in 

memory of our father, Martin, and our mother, 

Victoria Kordeczka.  Both of our parents were born in 

Poland.  We also want to honor the memory of our 

three brothers and four sisters: John, Stanley, Joseph, 

Stacia, Nellie, Rose, and Sophie.  All of them have gone 

on to be with the Lord. 

 We all were educated in the Westfield Public Schools.  

My sister, Mary Kordeczka, and I are the only two 

family members left.  Mary is now 90 years old and I 

am 75 years old.  For 45 years, Mary was employed by 

Stanley Home Products Co. here in Westfield.  I worked 

for the Westfield Public School system as a Senior 

Custodian for 33 years.  We are both retired now.           

           Martin & Victoria Kordeczka 

 Mary and I thought it would be a good way to have the Kordeczka family remembered through a 

scholarship with Citizens’ Scholarship Foundation of Westfield.  By doing this, we can give a little 

something back to our community.   

God bless you, and remember that God has a plan for your life. 
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